
May 8, 2018 

 

Regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Sparta was held May 8, 2018 at 7:00 PM. 

Members present:  Supervisor Mark Schuster, Deputy Supervisor Glenn Kreiley, Council Deb Halpenny, 

Mark Caldwell and Bill Smith. 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read.  A motion was made Deb Halpenny and seconded by Mark 

Caldwell to accept the minutes as read.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

Assessor Holley Smalt reviewed her report. 

2017 books for Town Clerk, Tax Collector and Justice were audited by EFPR Solutions.  There were no 

findings. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Glenn Kreiley to hire Adam Fitzpatrick as 

cemetery caretaker for an annual amount of $2,000.00 paid monthly.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Glenn Kreiley and seconded by Bill Smith to hire Benjamin Tree Service for the 

purpose of tree trimming and cleanup of hazardous tree limbs in the Clark Cemetery.  Tree trimming and 

clean up at Sparta Center Cemetery.  Total amount not to exceed $2,000.00.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

Highway Superintendent Kevin Robinson reviewed his report. 

General bills 57-68 were audited and approved for a total amount of $7,197.50. 

Highway bills 71-82 were audited and approved for a total amount of $25,408.80. 

A motion was made by Bill Smith and seconded by Mark Caldwell to adjourn the meeting.  All voted 

yes.  Carried. 

Next regular meeting will be held June 12, 2018 at 7:00 PM. 

TOWN CLERK 

Sheila Duffy 

 

  


